
 COUNCIL MEETING

APRIL 4, 2018
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, April 4, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ron Benakovich, Ken Hickman, Stacy Selagy and Kirk Quasebarth.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley and Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-No one was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:59 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on March 21, 2018.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ron Benakovich made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $48,358.61 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley validated / signed-
off on the 4 account balance sheets for March 2018. 

VISITORS:   None present for this meeting.
PARK ISSUES...   1. Appoint 2 new park board members.   President Cooley introduced our 3 candidates for the 2 open positions.  The candidates are Phyllis Young, Tyler Hileman and Charrisse Hook.  Clerk Brown handed out 3 ballots... Member Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy could not vote because of our nepotism rules.  After the voting, the 2 appointees are Tyler Hileman and Charrisse Hook.  President Cooley thanked all 3 people for wanting to be on the park board.   2. Superintendent Rodgers stated that most of the “pole barn repair / rebuild” quotes have arrived.   3. Holes will be dug for the posts for the 4 new swings here soon.   4. The dugout repairs on the big diamond are almost finished.  5. A community service person the last week or two has cleaned up tons of downed branches.   6. The tennis court nets will be going up soon.   7. The high school baseball coach is looking for a L-screen batting practice protection device that may have been left at the park last summer.   Park board president Cory Haynes asked permission from the Town Council to name the big diamond.   The council said yes. 

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1. FJF Services from Fowler along with Jon Borgers from Wessler Engineering will be looking to the large repairs that are needed at the WW plant.  2. President Cooley asked Tony about the overdue IDEM report from January.  Tony said everything should be close to being filed.   

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1. President Cooley wants Marshal Young to check out the property at Houser & Spruce Streets.  The yard has been damaged by tire tracks and no one will be able to mow the area.   2. VP Selagy said there is still an old toilet behind the old pharmacy building.  There is a trash sticker tag on it now and the trash guys should pick it up this Friday.   3. Roger has 2 more non-plated vehicles left to be towed.  Bobby Wayne's tow truck service has gone out of service. He was the only service in town.  Roger will check Monticello for a reliable company to help us.   4. Rosemary also mentioned that the town's railroad properties need cleaning work.  Superintendent Rodgers said he may have a good phone number from CSX that may be able to help us.   5. Member Selagy stated that the Trosper property has cleared the sale process and it is now titled.    

WEST HIGHWAY #16 DRAINAGE PROBLEM... Tony met Tuesday with the White Co. Surveyor Brad Ward and others and they investigated the problem at the properties.   Our Attorney Dellinger ask what the fix was going to be.  He suggested that maybe a couple of the tiles needed cleaning.  Tony said they should have a solution here soon.  

(PROPOSED) MONON PHARMACY DISCUSSION... We discussed this issue again.  Rumors have it that a pharmacy from Fowler may be interested in starting a pharmacy in one of the small towns around our area.  We will see if we can find some information about this.   

1.

2.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...  1. Tony is working with the new boys doing training in all of our different areas.   2. They will be purchasing “cold patch” for the street pot holes here soon.   3. The boys have started the spring pick up of grass / leaf bags and branches.   4. Tony has been investigating some storm sewer problems in the north end of town.  Tony will try to run our router through it to see if it can help the problem.   5. Tony has received a letter from the Town of Goodland asking for help on what to do with their town's storm water getting into the town's wastewater treatment plant.  Tony will try to give them information that may help them.     

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger mentioned that our County Sheriff Pat Shaffer gave him some information about a company called Pioneer Railroad wanting to start up a route from Monon to Monticello again. Roger just wanted everyone to be aware of this fact.   2. Roger said that the trailer court has not cleaned up their west property...per their statement that they would... so Roger will be sending them a letter here soon.    3. Roger presented a plaque that he and Andrew received from the FBI honoring them concerning a drug case from a few months back... Good job officers!   4. Roger wants to put up a small greenhouse for the street flowers out at the Water Plant.   Superintendent Rodgers has a letter from IDEM stating since this is in our wellhead area it may not be a good idea to put it there.   Roger said that he may get with North White Schools to see if it can be put on their property... which they could maybe use it then?  


Clerk Tim Brown...  1. The new ordinance copies were handed out tonight for the ATV vehicles.   

2. Graphs for Credit Card use and Water & Wastewater income were handed out.   3. Tony will have training for our Bucket Truck this Friday.   4. At our meeting on April 18, 2018 there should be downtown business owners present to discuss the condition of their properties in the downtown area.   5. Monon Community Church on east Highway 16 will have a Celebrating or Differences event this next Saturday 10:00 till 2:00pm.  A lot of people and free vendors are expected.  

President Rosemary Cooley... has emailed Charlie Mudd CEO of Vanguard to see if he would like to meet with a couple of our Council members.  Charlie is actually in China now so hopefully he will answer Rosemary's message when he returns.   

-Rosemary also contacted the County Commissioners office concerning Monon getting Tip Fees from the Liberty Landfill area in Buffalo.   This will be ongoing.    

Stacy Selagy made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:27 pm.

*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, April 18, 2018 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall. 
COUNCIL PRESIDENT: _____________________________


COUNCIL VICE PRESIDENT: _____________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER: ______________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER:_______________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER: _______________________________ 

ATTEST:__________________________

